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                                                                 Johanne Gardner      
                                                                 Head Teacher
                                                                 St. Anthony’s Primary School
                                                                 and Early Learning and Child Care 

                                                                 87b South Street,
                                                                 Armadale.

                                                                 West Lothian

                                                                                           Scotland.

                                                                                           EH48 3EU.
Dear Parent and Carers,

It is almost hard to believe that we are at the end of session for 2019/2020 as so much has happened in such a quick year.

We officially finish on Friday the 26th of June therefore all online learning will stop during the summer break.  May I take this opportunity to congratulate everyone for an outstanding effort in embracing this new approach.  It has certainly been a learning curve for many of us.

A fond farewell
Our lovely Primary 7 pupils joined us on Monday afternoon to have their last time in the school building.  They have changed so much since we have last saw them however they are still a shining example of the great class they are.  The pupils wore their gowns and had a professional photograph taken.  The afternoon ended with the pupils being piped out of the building.  

We wish all Primary 7 pupils Good luck in their next school chapter!  God Bless you all.
Staffing
Miss Kerr our current Primary 6 teacher is moving on to pastures new.  It has been great to have Miss Kerr as part of our team and she will be missed by the whole school.  We wish her all the very best for the future and her career.  God Bless Miss Kerr.

Miss Colvin and Miss Allison will join the staff team in August for their probationer year.

Report Cards
Report cards will be available for collection at the main school entrance next week.  The following dates, times and classes are

· Monday  10am-11am P1 to P3 classes
· Tuesday 11am-12noon P4 to P7 classes

· Wednesday 12noon to 1pm for anyone who cannot make the Monday/Tuesday pickups

Please adhere to the social distance rule of 2 metres.
ELC will make separate arrangements for reports
Medication
Please collect any medication from the school when you are coming for reports.  Any medication not collected will be returned to the local pharmacy.
Book Drop
As we a preparing for our August start can all borrowed reading books be returned to the school.  Two drop boxes will be available at the main entrance and also at the back of the school.  

Laptops

Please could parents/guardians return all laptops back to school either next Thursday or Friday at the lunch hall entrance between 12noon and 1.30pm. These laptops need to have their software  updated over the summer.

Happy Holiday
The staff in St Anthony’s wish all our families a very happy holiday.  It might not be the holiday you had planned however enjoy the break and take time to relax and spend quality time together.

“If you want to bring happiness to the whole world, go home and love your family” Mother Teresa

Yours sincerely,

Johanne Gardner

Head Teacher

